
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: BOS Legislation, (BOS); Calvillo, Angela (BOS); De Asis, Edward (BOS); Entezari, Mehran (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen

(BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS)
Subject: FW: 1160 Mission Street Appeal
Date: Monday, May 22, 2023 1:07:53 PM

John Bullock
Office of the Clerk of the Board
San Francisco Board of Supervisor
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
(415) 554-5184
BOS@sfgov.org l www.sfbos.org
 
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to
all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these
submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.
 
 
 

From: John Doherty <jdoherty@ibew6.org> 
Sent: Monday, May 22, 2023 9:18 AM
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Subject: 1160 Mission Street Appeal
 

 

Dear Supervisors,
 
On behalf of the members of International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers Local 6 (IBEW6), I am
writing to express our support for the 1160 Mission Street project, which will be before you on
appeal of its Conditional Use Authorization on May 23rd. IBEW6 has hundreds of members out of
work; they are skilled and trained craftspeople and have been certified in Electrical Vehicle Charging
Systems through our apprenticeship & continuing education program.
 
The project sponsor proposes to convert 61 public parking spaces at the 1160 Mission Street garage
to fleet charging spaces and has committed to use skilled and trained Local 6 electricians to
complete their work. The project was endorsed unanimously by the Planning Commission, and we
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urge you to reject the appeal and approve the project.
 
While we are of the belief that the appeal should be denied based upon the facts of this particular
project, we also understand the concerns of the Teamsters as part of a larger discussion around the
automation of work and the displacement of workers. We will continue to work with and support
our Labor colleagues, and others, to ensure a just transition of our economy in the years to come.
 
If you have any questions on our position, please do not hesitate to reach out and contact me.
 
Respectfully submitted,
John J. Doherty
Business Manager – Financial Secretary
IBEW Local Union No. 6
415-861-5752  Office
415-793-7218  Mobile

 


